**Corporate Affairs Directorate** 

Freedom of Information Officer
Litigation
Trust Management Offices
Mailpoint 180
Southampton General Hospital
Tremona Road
Southampton
SO16 6YD

Tel: 023 8120 5079

**To**: Darren Dale (via email only) [request-844103-584e23dd@whatdotheyknow.com]

**Ref:** Freedom of Information Request

**Our Ref:** FOI 7995 **Date:** 13<sup>th</sup> April 2022

Dear Darren,

I am writing in response to your email dated 14<sup>th</sup> March 2022 requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) regarding face masks.

Q1 From March 2020 to present.

How much has UHS spent on face masks?

A1 Approximately £1,640,000

Q2 Who did UHS contract with to provide face masks?

A2 Omnimedical and NHS Supply Chain Push Stock

Q3 How long was the contract for?

A3 Volume based commitments not term commitments

Q4 How much was the supply amount of face mask and for how long?

A4 3,571,200 (71,424 boxed of 50)

Q5 What legislation does UHS rely on to require staff, patients and visitors to continue to

wear masks?

A5 UHS follow National PHE (Public Health England) Guidelines.

For further information on your rights under the Freedom of Information Act please visit our website at <a href="http://www.uhs.nhs.uk/AboutTheTrust/FreedomOfInformation">http://www.uhs.nhs.uk/AboutTheTrust/FreedomOfInformation</a> or the Information Commissioner's Office website at <a href="http://www.ico.gov.uk">http://www.ico.gov.uk</a>

## A6 Please see attached documents x 2

This letter confirms the completion of this request. A log of this request will be held on a database held by the Trust.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request or response, you have the right to ask for an internal review of the decision. Internal review requests should be submitted within 40 days of receiving our response.

Requests for an internal review should be addressed to <u>freedomofinformation@uhs.nhs.uk</u> quoting the reference number given at the top of this letter.

If, following the internal review, you are still not satisfied with the outcome, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioners Office can be contacted on 0303 123 1113 or via the web site at https://ico.org.uk/global/contact-us/

With regards,

## **Freedom of Information Officer**

University Hospital Southampton NHS Foundation Trust

For further information on your rights under the Freedom of Information Act please visit our website at <a href="http://www.uhs.nhs.uk/AboutTheTrust/FreedomOfInformation">http://www.uhs.nhs.uk/AboutTheTrust/FreedomOfInformation</a> or the Information Commissioner's Office website at <a href="http://www.ico.gov.uk">http://www.ico.gov.uk</a>